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Subject: Receive and File a Report from Calleguas Municipal Water District on their
Water Resources Implementation Strategy.

Recommendation:

It is recommended that your Board receive and file a report from the Calleguas Municipal
Water District on their Water Resources Implementation Strategy.

Discussion:

Calleguas Municipal Water District General Manager Kristine McCaffrey and Deputy
General Manager lan Prichard will provide a presentation on the district’s water resources
implementation strategy, which evaluates regional water supply projects, storage
opportunities, and programs to improve water supply reliability within the Calleguas
service area and beyond.

This item has been reviewed by the County Counsel's Office, the Auditor-Controller, and
the County Executive Office. If you have any questions regarding this item, please
contact Mike Pettit at 654-2864 or me at 654-2681.

Respectfully,
Sevet Johnson, PsyD
County Executive Officer
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